DRAFT MINUTES

Draft minutes of the meeting of the Connecticut  Farm Wine Development Council
December 20, 2007
Connecticut Department of Agriculture
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Gary Crump
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Bill Hopkins

WLHopkins@charter.net
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Phil Prelli

philip.prelli@ct.gov


(860) 713-2500
The meeting was called to order 10:07 a.m.

There was a discussion of the of the last Connecticut Vineyard and Winery Association (CVWA) meeting of December 3, including:
How Associate Members should be represented in the Wine Trail brochure.
The desire to sell Farm Winery wines at farmer’s markets.
Being able to be sell wine after 8, mostly for special events such as weddings.

Selling wine by the bottle or case at the Connecticut Wine Festival.
P. Prelli mentioned that there was a chance for some negative legislation re: business vs. agriculture (in Litchfield County?).
Upcoming Events and the Passport program:
There were over 1,000 Passports turned in for 2007.
There was a brief discussion of the Mohegan Sun Wine Festival in January.
The Farm Wine Council received a block grant (about $5000/yr for 2 years) for printing Passports.
There was a brief discussion regarding the expense of CVWA brochure printing.
Passport prizes for 2008 were discussed.  Marriot has already agreed to donate 16 2-night weekend packages.

There was a discussion about how to spend remaining Council funds by June 30.

A motion was made by P. Prelli to have Gary Crump investigate trips to Spain as Grand Prize awards for the 2008 Passport program.  J. Gouveia seconded; approved without dissent.

There was general consensus that the Wine Festival contracts should be done much earlier this year.  Other festival issues that need to be worked out further in advance than in 2007 include liability and the ability to sell wine by the bottle or the case (this might/would require changes in legislation).
P. Prelli said that it is too late to submit legislation for the upcoming session (October 2007 deadline).  The Council needs to plan in June, 2008 to decide what the agenda for 2009 should be.  Items of interest were similar to those earlier in the meeting:

Wine Festival issues

Ability to sell until 9 p.m.

Ability to sell at farmer’s markets

It was once again agreed that festival rules need to be established longer in advance this year.  To be discussed at the March meeting.
The need to have someone else (Gary Crump) to be able to sign checks for the Wine Council was brought up (the Patriot Act has presented a problem with the banks on this issue).  We need to file a letter w/Lichfield Co. stating that Bill Hopkins is official Treasurer.

Jamie Smith mentioned the need to keep finances organized.  Line items can’t be deposited into separate (Wine Council) account.

Gary Crump made the motion “To authorize the Commissioner of Agriculture to authorize that William L. Hopkins be Treasurer of the Farm Wine Development Council, pending approval of the DAS.”
J. Gouveia seconded, approved without dissent.
Future meetings- 2nd Thursday of March, June, September, December, 10:00 at the Dept. of Agriculture building, Hartford.
W. Nail requested sponsorship of a grower meeting.  It was decided that this would probably be better done through CVWA.

P. Prelli made a motion to adjourn, J. Gouveia seconded.

Meeting adjourned 11:20.
